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MATANUSKA-SUSITNA BOROUGH INFORMATION MEMORANDUM IM No. 23-216 

SUBJECT:  Reporting Procurements made under MSB 3.08.320 and MSB 

3.08.290 related to severe flooding in the Talkeetna 

area. 

AGENDA OF: October 3, 2023 

ASSEMBLY ACTION: Presented to the Assembly 10/03/23 - BJH  

AGENDA ACTION REQUESTED:  For information only. 

Route To Signatures 

Purchasing Director 

9 / 2 1 / 2 0 2 3

X

S i g n e d b y : R u s s K r a f f t

Finance Director 

9 / 2 1 / 2 0 2 3

X C h e y e n n e H e i n d e l

S i g n e d b y : C h e y e n n e H e i n d e l

Borough Attorney 

9 / 2 1 / 2 0 2 3

X N i c h o l a s S p i r o p o u l o s

S i g n e d b y : N i c h o l a s S p i r o p o u l o s

Borough Manager 

9 / 2 1 / 2 0 2 3

X M i c h a e l B r o w n

S i g n e d b y : M i c h a e l B r o w n

Borough Clerk 

9 / 2 1 / 2 0 2 3

X L o n n i e M c K e c h n i e

S i g n e d b y : L o n n i e M c K e c h n i e

SUMMARY STATEMENT: Severe river flooding in Talkeetna between 

August 27 and September 5, 2023, obliterated roughly 350’ of 

revetment and threatened critical infrastructure including public 

businesses, utilities, and historic properties.  

To prepare for the potential emergency response and in accordance 

with MSB 3.08.320, the Borough procured 900 tons of RIP RAP from 

Western Construction and Equipment to be stockpiled in Talkeetna 

on September 9-10, 2023.  That material remains pre-staged in 

Talkeetna and available for immediate use.  The total cost to 

supply and deliver this initial order of materials was $99,900. 

On September 12, 2023, a disaster declaration was issued.  In 

preparation for the larger project of repairing the damaged 

revetment, in accordance with MSB 3.08.290, the Borough issued two 
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separate Request for Quotes (RFQ) associated with the repair of 

the Talkeetna revetment.  Both RFQs were publicly advertised and 

open to all qualified contractors. 

 

On Tuesday, September 19, 2023, Purchasing received two quotes for 

supply and delivery of approximately 3,000 tons of RIP RAP.  The 

lowest quote of $320,000 (Western Construction) will supply and 

deliver materials to Talkeetna. 

   

On Wednesday, September 20, 2023, Purchasing received 6 quotes to 

conduct revetment repair using owner-supplied RIP RAP.  The lowest 

quote was $93,750 (Western Construction).  This work will be 

coordinated with the delivery of RIP RAP and is tentatively 

scheduled to commence no later than October 3, 2023. 

 

This Information Memorandum is presented to satisfy the 

requirement of both MSB 3.08.320 and MSB 3.08.290 which require 

notification of the Assembly for waived procurements. 

 

 

 


